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I. The meeting was called to order at 1:05 PM.  Attendance was taken via sign-in sheet.
II. The first order of business was a presentation by Dr. Jeff Stewart regarding our SACS status.  He explained that the monitoring report (approx. 60 pages in length with 750+ pages of evidence) is done and being posted on the SACS update website (www.edison.edu/accreditation) later today.  The report will be submitted to SACSCOC on February 18.  The on-site visit will take place April 8-10.  We will be required to respond to any recommendations in May, and we will be reviewed by the Commission on Colleges in June 2013. Dr. Stewart also presented a Powerpoint that is available on the website with details on how ESC has addressed the concerns of SACS.  SACSCOC Options are: 1) Grant ESC reaffirmation if compliance is determined for ALL outstanding principles of accreditation, 2) Continue probation for 6 months, 3) Continue probation for 12 months.

III. The next order of business was to approve the minutes from the January College-Wide Senate Meeting. A spelling error was noted, and a motion was made to approve the corrected minutes.  The motion was seconded, voted on, and passed.
IV. Current action items were then addressed:
A) Collegial Civility: an informal conversation was held regarding the stresses faculty have been coping with, and the way in which they are eroding our morale and civility toward each other. Dr. Weir reminded the Senate of Roberts’ Rules regarding decorum, and the need to abide by them at all of our meetings.  Other faculty members contributed their perspective.  Some voiced concern that the lack of decorum at the meetings might be scaring away faculty.  Others expressed frustration with reorganization and the impact that instability and change have had on faculty’s mood, and suggested that individuals not take personally the venting that they might receive.
B) Gen Ed Core Course Recommendations. Dr. Swanson presented a couple of updates on the Gen Ed requirements coming down from the DOE. Gen Ed competencies are being reconsidered at the state level as part of the changes to core curriculum. Dr. Swanson encouraged faculty to begin thinking now about the changes we will need to make in our departments and across the school as a whole to restructure our Gen Ed program here.  We need to develop a consistent approach to differentiating Gen Ed from non-Gen Ed courses moving forward.  The Gen Ed Task Force has been working on some suggestions for how this process might involve.  They have been collecting and disseminating information from the State and intend to compile recommendations to present to the Senate, get feedback, revise recommendations, then back to Senate for approval.  The next step of the process is a little unclear, regarding how it will get through Curriculum Committee and to the VPAA.  Faculty suggested that a workshop might work well for bringing faculty together to collaborate on a plan.  ACTION ITEM: Put on the agenda for next meeting the formation of a self-selected group of faculty who might want to collaborate on a workshop in March.
C) Faculty Senate Bylaws Committee Update: Prof. Ransford updated the Senate on the composition of the Bylaws committee and its work.  The committee’s work includes fixing spelling and wording and references in the bylaws, establishing desired structure of membership and leadership roles in Senate, modifying our procedures for 21st century technology, creating more parallels between our Senate and those of others around the state, promoting shared governance and the rights of all faculty, helping with the efficiency of meeting operation, and changing wording to prevent the need for future amendments.
D) Draft Calendar Update: The draft calendar for 2013-2014 was shared, and the Senate learned that the calendar committee was continuing to work with the administration on future calendars to try to get a few years done in advance.  Faculty suggested “flex duty days,” where faculty could choose to do unassigned office work at the beginning or the end of the semester.  It might be an issue for bargaining instead of calendar committee.  A motion was made to bring the issue to calendar committee, as well as to have the union investigate it.  The motion was seconded, voted upon, and passed.
E) Standing Committees: Uncertainty about the reporting structure of standing committees (Present action items to the Senate? Straight to the VPAA?). Senate Executive Committee is currently striving to evaluate what committees are doing, and what their missions should be.  Committee membership is also up for renewal and voting for chairs, by the committee members, will take place in March.  The role and function of the committee is also a Union issue, since it’s a part of the contract.  Faculty suggested that committee membership might also be an issue for the bylaws committee to examine.  Other faculty suggested that we look at the way Curriculum Committee membership is structured, because it is very specific regarding faculty membership composition. 
F) VPAA/Dean Search update: All 5 of the VPAA candidates have been to campus.  The search committee for VPAA will meet on Tuesday, review surveys completed by faculty and staff, and plan to forward 3 candidates to Dr. Allbritten, who hopes to appoint 1 of these candidates by the end of February.  The Dean posting has closed, but the search process is on hold until the VPAA is appointed.
G) Spring Commencement Update: We are moving to one commencement per year, in May, at Germain Arena, and all faculty are being asked to provide their own regalia. This could be a contractual issue, if attending graduation is required (thus, a term/condition of employment). A motion was made to have the Faculty Senate Executive Committee speak to Dr. Allbritten about his willingness to assist with the cost of purchasing regalia for current full-time faculty. The motion was seconded, voted upon, and passed.
H) Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM. 

